
Secretary: 
 
Executive Appointments.  The Department of Water Resources has been in a state 
of disaster for four years even after a $500 million legislative infusion.  Nothing has 
changed.  Using past failures in the name of stability with tough questions being 
the solution is not a stake in the ground as stated in debate.   The Public Utility 
Commission support of utility rates expanding homelessness is the #1 constituent 
complaint in my low-income district.  At the same time, utility entities are at record 
funding if not profits.  Citizens are fed up as the record low voter turnout just 
displayed.  Something is going to break.  Manufacturing is collapsing.  Status quo is 
no longer acceptable.  Utility rates must go down not up. The last no vote group of 
medical boards need completely reformed prior to new appointees after recent court 
decisions showing the alleged pandemic was a very profitable pandemic.  Future 
prosecutors will determine if past events were crimes against humanity and 
genocide or not.  The legislature needs to pass solutions. 
 


